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November 13, 2003
TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
FEDERAL

Homeland Security- 

The LACMTA learned today that it has been awarded an $800,000 grant from the U.S. Department of Homeland Security.  The Department of Homeland Security is providing this money to enhance the security of LACMTA passengers and its assets.

According to a Homeland Security press release issued earlier today, transit systems receiving grants were determined based upon the number of annual riders and overall track mileage.

The LACMTA will be able to use these funds for the installation of physical barricades, area monitoring systems such as; video surveillance, motion detectors, thermal/IR imagery and chemical/radiological material detection systems, integrated communications systems and prevention planning, training and exercises.

Reauthorization –

Yesterday, the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee voted (17-2) to approve (S. 1072) legislation that would reauthorize highway programs through fiscal year 2009.  

The $255 billion highway construction and repair package, sponsored by Environment and Public Works Chairman James Inhofe (R-OK), was approved over the objections of several Democrats who criticized committee leaders for not including the formula the Transportation Department will use to decide hoiw much highway funding will be provided to individual states.  The Committee also approved an amendment by Sen. John Warner (R-VA) to set aside $960 million to assist state and local governments in reducing pollution from stormwater runoff from roads and highways.  

S. 1072 is expected to be debated on the Senate floor in late January or early February of 2004.  In addition, there will be efforts to pursue significant modifications to the bill’s environmental review and provisions for permits along with the minimum guarantee allocations for donor/donee states.

LACMTA staff is currently reviewing excerpts of this bill since the entire bill will not be released publicly until Monday, November 17, 2003.

Should you have any questions regarding the information in this brief, please contact Raffi Hamparian, Government Relations Manager (213) 922-3769 or Marisa Yeager, Government Relations Administrator at (213) 922-2262.

LOCAL

The Ludlow / Villaraigosa strike motion regarding encouraging the MTA to seek binding arbitration did not make the agenda posting for Friday's (11/14) L.A. City Council meeting (Brown Act).  There's a remote chance that Councilmember Villaraigosa, the Council's Transportation Committee Chair, will ask for the motion to be heard this Friday under Rule *16 & *23.  But that's unlikely because Friday is usually the day Council sets aside for special recognition ceremonies (resolutions, proclamations, etc.), so its usually a light regular meeting agenda day.

The motion may be heard on Tuesday (11/18).

Should you have any questions regarding the aforementioned issue, please contact Wilbur Babb, Jr., Government Relations Manager for Local Affairs at (213) 922-2267. 
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